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	1st October, 2007
	

	
	

	Subject: 
	CLAREMONT / WEASTE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 

houses in multiple occupation


Dear Councillor
I have been asked to write to on behalf of the members of the Claremont / Weaste Community Committee.

Issues have been raised by a number of residents regarding concerns they have in respect of the proliferation of Houses In Multiple Occupation (HMOs) in their neighbourhoods. 

These worries have been further exacerbated by what appears to be a lack of planning and control in respect of the properties. There is a wider concern about the deleterious effect that unrestricted HMOs could have on community harmony and cohesion. 
It is felt that these concerns are compounded by the absence of a planning policy on HMOs within the Unitary Development Plan (UDP). This has led to a lack of clarity about the criteria determing what constitutes an HMO. There is also a need for a re-alignment of Planning and Housing Legislation on this issue as each provide differing criteria for the determination of HMOs. 
Therefore, Members request that -

(1)
the Council considers the possibility of developing an HMO specific policy within the Unitary Development Plan (UDP)

(2)
that consideration be given to carrying out an investigation on an ‘AGMA - wide’ basis to determine whether other Greater Manchester Authorities operate specific policies in respect of ‘Houses In Multiple Occupation’.

(3)
that the development of any policy includes criterion which determines the trigger point for a property to be designated as a ‘House In Multiple Occupation’ in line with definitions provided in legislation. 
 

(4)
that the development of any policy includes details of a limitation of the number of ‘Houses In Multiple Occupation’ within communities particularly when those communities already contain communal properties such as children’s homes.

Members have asked whether it is possible to receive a response to the issues raised in this letter for consideration at the next meeting of the Committee to be held on 14th November, 2007.

	Yours faithfully
for Alan Westwood

Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services 




